THE CHURCH OF GOD (7th day) 4008 Chouteau Avenue St. Louis, Missouri Res. 4333 Laclede 63108 Telephone OL2-7659

January 29, 1968

Dear Friend in Hope of Eternal Life, Greetings:

"Grace be unto you, and peace, from God the Father, and from the Lord Jesus Christ. I thank my God upon every remembrance of you. Always in every prayer of mine for you all making request with joy, For your fellowship in the gospel from the first day until now; Being confident of this very thing, that he which hath begun a good work in you will perform it until the day of Jesus Christ" (Philippians 1:2-5).

We hope that all is well with you and yours. There has been much sickness with flu and pneumonia in recent weeks, with much suffering by many. If you should be one of those who was afflicted too, we hope that you are well by now. We have been doing quite well through it all curselves, and certainly are thankful that we have been able to keep going.

There was still much sickness, and bad weather and bad roads interfered too, when we had our last all-day fellowship meeting on the first Sabbath of January, so our attendance was down, but we did have good fellowship in the Word and in the Spirit nevertheless.

We believe things will be different this time. Our next all-day fellowship meeting will be next Sabbath, February 3rd. We hope that you are making definite plans to be with us then. As usual, we expect to start Sabbath School at 9:30 A.M., and worship service at about 10:45 A.M. Lunch will be eaten in the basement during the noon hour, and the afternoon service will commence about 1:45 or 2:00. If you come by car, park your auto on the Manchester Bank parking lot free, which is across the street from our Mission.

Remember the radio broadcasts. We hope you have an opportunity to hear Faith For Our Time regularly. Elder K. H. Freeman speaks over KXEN (1010 kc.) every Sabbath (Saturday) morning at 9:15, and over KSTL (690 kc.) every Sunday forenoon at 11:00.

We hope you will make a note of these times of the broadcasts, and also a note of our telephone number, so that any time you wish to call us you will be able to contact us. Our telephone number is listed at the top of this letter.

Many need prayers, so please pray with us for the unfortunate ones. Some are sick at home, and others lie sick in hospitals. Still others have drinking problems, smoking habits, and other problems from which they wish to be delivered. Some have lost loved ones and are broken-hearted, so need comfort. Some have great spiritual problems and need special help from heaven. Many are depressed and discouraged, so please pray. Keep looking up.

We have Bible studies several nights of the week at the present time. On Monday nights we have studies in the Project, on Thesday nights at Harvester, on Wednesday nights at our own meeting place on Chouteau, and on Thursday nights at Doctor Stadler's home on Natural Bridge. Various subjects are discussed.

Lately I have been bringing messages on prophecy at our regular Sabbath services. All signs indicate that the consummation of all things is close at hand. Don't forget that we have services every Sabbath forenoon, besides our all-day fellowship meetings. Bring your children we have Sabbath School classes for them too.

From the Singing Evangelists, John and Katherine Kiesz